
 

 

§ E85 Tax Credits for stations installing E85 Infrastruc-

ture in 2017 
 

§ MN Minimum Lega Cigarette Prices As of January 22, 

2018 
 

§ NACS Advancing Convenience & Fuel Retailing 
 

§ ATM óJackpottingô Hits U.S. 

 

§ Petro Fund Update 

 

§ House Passes ADA Lawsuit Reform 

 

§ MSSA Annual Meeting 

 

§ MSSA Scholarship Application 

 

§ Turbulent Stock Market, Gas Prices Shake Consumer  

§ Optimism 

 

§ It Pays Even More To Ask For The Sale Next Month 

 

§ Automotive Management Resources Monthly Poll Up-

dates 

Volume 33   Issue 2                                                                                                                            February  2018  
 

 Monthly Publication of the Minnesota Service Station and  

Convenience Store Association  

t Department of Labor Information 

t Legislative and Lobbying 

t Legal Support 

t Drive off Support 

t Industry Information 

t Support with Below Cost  

MSSA S ERVICES  

Minnesota 2018 Legislative session Begins 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The 2018 legislative session opened Tuesday, February 20th with 

a 27-minute get-together and lawmakers picking up right where 

they left off after adjourning before last yearôs Memorial Day 

weekend. 

 

While legislators will return to addressing some unfinished busi-

ness ï like adding new oversight to the Minnesota Sports Facili-

ties Authority ï they face new challenges this year such as con-

forming the stateôs tax system to the recently updated federal tax 

code. Both partiesô members agree there are new issues to tackle, 

from workplace discrimination to infrastructure and facility 

maintenance spending, but they differ in how these topics will be 

handled. 

 

Regardless, thereôs a three-month sprint ahead for lawmakers 

who must complete their work by the May 21 constitutional 

deadline. 

 

Most of the dayôs business was consumed with procedural 

moves, but the newest member of the chamber, Rep. Jeremy 

Munson (R-Lake Crystal), was sworn in after winning a race to 

replace former Rep. Tony Cornish in a Feb. 12 special election.  

 

This session MSSA members can expect legislation supporting 

ñFull Strengthò beer legislation, Labor preemption, soda tax 

preemption, and a few other pieces of legislation.  MSSA Lobby-

ist partnerôs Todd and Jeannette Hill and our coalition partners 

are working hard for our members.  MSSA will provide legisla-

tive updates throughout the session. 

§ Minnesota IT Servicesô View 

http://www.house.leg.state.mn.us/SessionDaily/Story/12627
http://www.house.leg.state.mn.us/SessionDaily/Story/12991
http://www.house.leg.state.mn.us/SessionDaily/Story/12987
http://www.house.leg.state.mn.us/SessionDaily/Story/12987
https://youtu.be/mfH9qVhyB1E
http://www.house.leg.state.mn.us/SessionDaily/Story/12994
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MSSA Board Members 
Andre Drake, President 
651-426-9996   ó15-ô18 

Mark Olson, Vice President 
612-869-1244   ó16-ô19 

Ron Feist, Secretary/Treasurer 

763-544-5512   ô16-ó19 

Chan Smith                                 

651-450-9729                               ó17-ó20 

Steven Anderson 
651-644-3436                 ô15- ó18 

Joel Hennen 
952-445-2478   ó16-ó19 

Jeff Bagniewski 

507-285-0014   ô17-ó20 

Jeff Peterson 

507-452-3559   ô15ïó18 

Jerry Charmoli 

763-757-6789   ó17-ô20  
 

MSSA Staff 

    Lance Klatt         (651) 487-1983           

        Cell                                  (612) 916- 9917                                                  

    Norie Hennen                     (651) 487-1983 
    Nikki Wakefield        (651) 487-1983 

 

 

Insurance Representatives 

    McNamara Company 

    Patrick McNamara         (651) 426-0607 

    Aleisha McNamara       (651) 426-0607 

    Mitchell McNamara      (651) 426-0607

  

Haas Managed Benefits   

    Bill Haas         (763) 421-6153 
 
 

ASMI Board  
     Kurt Bohnen, President 

612-723-8855 

Ted Brausen, Vice President 

651-635-9577 

Bryan  Boesen, Secretary/Treasurer   

763-315-2886 

Ron Velander 
952-457-7153  

Mark Olson 
612-869-1244 

 
 

General Counsel 
Randy Thompson                    (952) 405-7171 

Nolan, Thompson & Leighton 
 

Government Affairs 
Todd Hill ï Lobbyist  

Hill Capitol Strategies, Inc. 
 

 

Wind of Change 

 

When one hears the phrase ñWind of Changeò, theyôre not talking 

about the song ñWind of Changeò as in the German rock group 

ñScorpionsò introduced to hard rockers in 1990 off their album ñCrazy 

Worldò.  Well, I guess we can say we do live in a crazy world after all. 

 

The Repair and Petroleum industry is always in flux, more less chang-

ing.  Reading many articles by trade organizations within our industry, 

are telling us, we cannot market or think like we did thirty, twenty or 

even ten years ago.  Remember the days of having a POS system last-

ing more than 10 years, hardly any maintenance as you didnôt even 

have to give up your first born as payment to the ñhelp deskò.   

 

Technology is a word most of us have embraced whether we wanted to 

or not.  However, adaption is a must.  I frequently use the phrase 

ñadapt or dieò.  Very true, as an entity, business or even everyday life, 

one must adapt to the surrounding environment, or will get left behind,  

soon will no longer be relevant and die off. 

 

The wind of change is coming to our industry, maybe some have yet to 

realize this. Changing the way we lobby in St. Paul or on the Hill in 

D.C.  The way we use social media and technology to advertise and 

not just Print media and the Yellow Pages.  Did I just say Yellow Pag-

es?  That brings back memories.  

 

Electric vehicles are becoming more and more abundant, although 

EVôs make up less than 5% of vehicles on the road.  Looking into the 

crystal ball, I see EV charging stations becoming relevant sometime in 

the future and mostly when I leave this crazy world.  

 

There are many different fuels coming into the market allowing our 

guests at the pump more options and more excitement.  As technology 

changes, fuel offerings do as well.  Five years from now, there may be 

multiple new fuels in the market.  A new opportunity to market not just 

our businesses but ourselves.  

 

Are you ready for the Wind of Change?  If not, time to consider as we 

can no longer afford to think like we did thirty, twenty or even ten 

years ago.   

 

Always changing for our industry, more importantly, our members.  

Donôt get swept up by the wind. 

 

Lance 
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Alan Merschman 

Kennyôs Clark & Goodyear 

Member Since 1982 

 

Ted Brausen 

B Dale Service 

Arden Hills Service 

Member since 1985 

 

Ned Wesenberg 

Park Service 

Member since 1993 

 

Mark Montag  

Petroleum Marketers Service 

Member since 1991 

 

Cary & Barbara Fritsvold 

Reliable Plus Car Wash Service 

Member since 1991 
 

Brooke Taney 
Paramount Marketing 

Member since 2005 

 

Randy & Susan Hickle 

Tobies Station 

Member since 2006 

 

Pat Pettit 

Polka Dot Dairy Inc. 

Member since 2007 

 

Paul & Adam Schlangen 

Tapda, Inc. 

Member since 2008 
 

Chris Simpson 

Electro Watchman, Inc. 

Member since 2011 
 

Hoon Ge 

MEG Corp 

Member since 2014 

 

Caleb Churchill 

AmeriPride Uniform Services 
Member since 2016 

 

Aaron Hobbs 

Hunts Brother Pizza 

Member since 2017 
 

David Berg 

Jiffy Gas for Less and  

Jiffy Express 

Member since 2017 

 

Bayne Harvey 

 Krispy Krunchy Foods 

Member since 2017 
 

An˚˔ʁˏrsˉˠɰeʟ 

 
E85 Tax Credits for stations installing E85 Infrastructure in 2017 

 
When the U.S. Congress passed their budget bill earlier this month it included a provision reinstat-

ing the Alternative Fuel Infrastructure Tax Credit for 2017. This may mean stations that installed 

E85 infrastructure last year could be eligible for a tax credit of 30% of the E85-specific costs, not to 

exceed $30,000. It is recommended that you consult with your own tax advisor to determine your 

eligibility and the specific costs that apply for projects.  

 

The tax credit was renewed only for the 2017 year, so projects in 2018 are not currently eligible.  

 

More information is available here: https://www.afdc.energy.gov/laws/10513  

 

https://www.afdc.energy.gov/laws/10513
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Industry Update Luncheons 
 

Keeping You Connected and Informed 

In 2018, NACS President and CEO Henry Armour will share and discuss insights, issues and opportunities that are 

relevant to convenience and fuel industry retailers and suppliers at 16 Industry Update Luncheons around the coun-

try.  And, youôre invited to attend. 

 

An Event That Can Position Your Company for the Future 

NACS Industry Update Luncheons bring together regional convenience and fuel retail and supplier leaders for a 

unique experience where they connect, exchange ideas and her industry performance trends and metrics in a casual 

setting. 

 

What to Expect 

At each Industry Update Luncheon, guests will enjoy casual networking time, followed buy a seated lunch including 

a 60-75 minute interactive presentation and discussion delivered by NACS President and CEO, Henry Armour.  Be 

sure to bring your questions! 

 

When and Where:   

Tuesday, May 10, 2018 

Minneapolis, MN 

Contact Information: 

Please contact Member Services Coordinator Ashley Short with 

questions or to RSVP at ashort@nasconline.com 

Advancing Convenience & Fuel Retailing 
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Petro-Fund Update ð  

Important Notice 
 

According to Joel Fischer (Executive Director of  the Petro Fund) the $.02 Petro 
Fund will go into effect February 1, 2018 and will expire May 31, 2018.   

 
The MSSA will continue to 

 update this information every month. 

ATM óJackpottingô Hits U.S. 
Secret Service warns ATM jackpotting attacks seen in other countries are hitting 

the United States. 
January 30, 2018  

 

NEW YORK ï ABC News reports that the U.S. Secret Service is warning banks across the country about a new 

means of robbing ATMs, called ñjackpotting,ò thatôs been seen in Europe and Mexico and now hitting the United 

States in a coordinated manner. 

 

Jackpotting is when ATM machine is compromised to spit out cash to a fraudster at a furious rate of 40 bills every 23 

seconds, notes ABC News. "Thatôs where you get the term jackpotting from because it is basically like a slot machine 

that you hit the jackpotðyou are basically taking all of the money out of the ATM," supervisory special agent Matt 

O'Neill told the news source. 

 

The Secret Service says they've seen about a dozen cases across the country from the mid-Atlantic region through 

New England, the Pacific Northwest and Louisiana. "What weôre finding is the attacks really started in a coordinated 

effort in December and well north of a million dollars has been taken," O'Neill said. 

 

The process of jackpotting happens when a fraudster poses as an ATM technician and accesses the machine, which 

they open by using a generic key that the Secret Service says is readily available for purchase on the internet. Once 

inside the ATM, the fraudster installs a laptop and cellphone into the machine to remotely take over the ATM and 

force it discharge money. Oftentimes fraudster will return to the empty ATM to retrieve the laptop and cellphone. 

 

"It runs until it is empty or the person standing at the ATM alerts the controller of the ATM to stop the withdrawal se-

quence because either law enforcement is nearby or for whatever reason they get spooked and want to leave the sce-

ne," O'Neill told ABC News. "Weôve seen these 21st Century robberies take place in plain sight, middle of the day, in 

malls, just because they are obviously getting themselves a jacket that says technician on it." 

 

Jackpotting has been a problem in Europe and, according to the Secret Service, it was just a matter of time before it 

came to the United States. "Itôs a problem that is not going to go away any time soon, now that it has hit our shores," 

O'Neill told the new source. 

 

Retailers should be suspicious of any person who shows up unannounced and unscheduled to their site to service an 

ATM, and report these individuals to the authorities. If a service call was not placed, nobody should be gaining unau-

thorized access to the ATM.  

 

 - NACSONLINE 

http://abcnews.go.com/US/secret-service-warns-banks-coming-wave-atm-jackpotting/story?id=52675226
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House Passes ADA Lawsuit Reform 
 

The legislation aims to curb frivolous lawsuits related to supposed violations of the 

Americans with Disabilities Act.  
 

February 16, 2018  

WASHINGTON ï Yesterday, the House of Representative passed bipartisan legislation aimed at curbing frivolous 

and abusive lawsuits claiming violations of the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). The practice of sending 

vague demand letters or even filing frivolous lawsuits against businesses, such as convenience retailers, for the prima-

ry purpose of forcing a financial settlement, not actually improving access, has become something of a cottage indus-

try over the past number of years.   

 

The original federal ADA envisioned this problem and forbade the payment of financial damages as part of these 

suits. However, many states do allow for damages to be paid, and it is primarily in those states that these suits are 

most prevalent. 

 

As state after state moves to curb these abuses, unscrupulous actors simply moved on to other venues. This is the pri-

mary reason the federal legislation passed yesterday by the House is necessary and why NACS supports it. NACS 

members sent more than 600 letters to members of Congress urging them to vote yes on the bill over the past week. 

The debate in Congress was not without its own drama. On Tuesday evening during the House Rules committee dis-

cussion, where the rules of the floor debate are set, multiple disabilities rights activists were arrested for being disrup-

tive in the United States Capitol building. Emotions ran high then and during floor debate yesterday, as shouted pro-

tests from the gallery continued as the vote proceeded and U.S. Capitol Police had to remove multiple protestors then 

as well.  

 

The House passed H.R. 620 by a vote of 225 to 192, and now faces an uncertain future in the Senate. NACS asks 

members to continue pressing Congress to approve this bill. NACSONLINE 

 

Special thanks to all MSSA members taking time writing their respective members of congress asking them to 

support H.R. 620! 

 

MSSA Annual Meeting  
 

Thursday, April 26, 2018  
 

Held at Little Venetian  

2900 Rice Street, Suite 240  

Little Canada, MN 55113  

Meeting at 11:00am 

Lunch to follow 
 

Please RSVP by Thursday, April 19, 2018 by contacting  

the MSSA Office 651 -487-1983 
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Minnesota Service Station Association 
2018 Scholarship Application 

 
The purpose of this scholarship program is to assist young men and women whom are seeking a higher education in order to develop ad-

vanced skills. 

 
Three scholarships of $500.00 each will be awarded annually to applicants who must be at 

least a senior in high school and/or 18 -25 years of age and is a son, daughter, or member in 

good standing with the MSSA.  

 

MSSA Scholarship Guidelines 
 

Applicant must have a 3.0 GPA to qualify. 

Applicant must provide proof of performance with application (official school transcript). 

Applicant must provide proof of enrollment for institute of higher education with application. 

Applicant must provide two letters of recommendation from either a teacher, school advisor, or extra circular 
advisor (i.e. sports coach, club advisor). 

Applications will be included in the MSSA newsletter each year and application must be returned to MSSA by 
April 11th of each year. 

Students may apply for scholarship a maximum of three times. 

Applicants do not need to study in the automotive industry. 

 

Selection Process:  

 

The MSSA Board of Directors will select scholarship winners based on the criteria below from the applications: 

Accomplishments specified on application (i.e. DECA, FBLA, sports, leadership roles, etc.) 

Studentõs goals, both long-term and short-term 

Studentõs GPA 

Studentõs work ethic (Does the students hold a part-time job as well as attend school?) 

The applications will be reviewed by the Board of Directors at the April Board meeting. 

Scholarship winners will be announced at the annual meeting in April and published in the May MSSA New-
sline. 

The Association will mail the checks to the students in the spring. 

 

Applications due no later than April 11th! 
All applications, letters of recommendations, and transcript should be sent to: 

Minnesota Service Station Association 

2886 Middle Street 

Little Canada, MN 55117 



 

 

MSSA Scholarship Application Form 
 

Application, letters of recommendations, and transcript must be received by April 11th  for consideration. 

(Please print or type ð if not enough space is provided please attach a separate sheet) 
 

Name__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

City/State/Zip___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone Number (best number to reach you) ______________________________________________________ 

Name of current school__________________________________________________________________________ 

Name of parent or guardian_____________________________________________________________________  

Name of the MSSA member with whom you are associated: _______________________________________ 

(Applicant must be the son, daughter, or member in good standing of the MSSA)  ** Please circle.** 

Businessõs Name_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Ownerõs Name: __________________________________________________________________________________ 

Name of the institute of higher education that you plan to attend: 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Reason for applying (financial need):______________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

List extra curricular activites: 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Please describe any awards, honors, or leadership positions you have held/received: 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Future goals (long and short term):________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Do you currently hold a job outside of school?  If so please provide name of employer: 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

How do you plan to use this scholarship for higher education?  

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Turbulent Stock Market, Gas Prices Shake Consumer Optimism 
 

Consumer economic optimism in February dropped by 5 percentage points to 60%, the lowest 

level since September 2017. 
 

ALEXANDRIA, Va. ï Consumer optimism has dipped in February, though that does not mean consumer spending is 

poised to suffer, according to the latest findings released today in the NACS Consumer Fuels Survey. 

A turbulent stock market compounded with a 9-cent increase in gas prices lowered February consumer economic opti-

mism by 5 percentage points to 60%ðthe lowest consumer economic optimism reported in the past six months. The 

previous low (54%) was in September 2017 when Hurricane Harvey shut down one third of the countryôs refining ca-

pacity and gas prices surged 28 cents in a single week. 

 

Nationwide, 66% of consumers noticed that gas prices increased over the past month (from $2.50 to $2.59 during the 

reporting period); this mirrors the surge also seen in September 2017 when 82% of drivers noticed that gas prices in-

creased. Overall, 77% of consumers surveyed in the latest Consumer Fuels Survey said that gas prices impacted their 

feelings about the economy. 

 

NACS has conducted monthly surveys related to economic issues and consumer sentiment since January 2013. 

One in four drivers (24%) say they will drive more over the coming month, which is up five percentage points com-

pared to one year ago (19%, February 2017). Younger consumers ages 18 to 34 are most likely to drive more in the 

coming month (39%). 

 

Though consumers say they are likely to drive more over the coming month, they may not be spending more on typi-

cal household purchases (22% say they will 

spend less versus 19% of those who say they 

will spend more), or eating more meals outside the home (32% say they will dine out less versus 19% of those who 

say they will dine out more).  

ñConsumers are still very optimistic in general, but there are some early warning signs for retailers. The question on 

the minds of most c-store operators today is whether increased traffic will lead to increased sales inside the store,ò 

said Jeff Lenard, NACS vice president of strategic industry initiatives.  

 

The survey was conducted online by PSB (Penn Schoen Berland); 1,501 U.S. adults who purchase fuel for a vehicle 

such as a car, truck or van at least once per month were surveyed February 5-8.  

(provided by MN Lottery Link Newsletter, February 2018, Volume 29, Issue 2 

(Provided by Minnesota Lottery Link Newsletter, January 2018, Volume 29, Issue 1) 
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Automotive Management Resources Monthly Poll Updates 
 

Below are a few monthly polls taken by top Automotive Repair owners sharing their business practices through a poll managed 

through Automotive Management Network. 

 

Customers bringing in their own Parts: How do you usually handle them? 

 

24% - Shop installs the parts just like when they normally supply the parts 

29% - Shop installs the parts, but charge a higher labor rate 

47%- Shop only installs parts they supply 
 

How much has your Primary (most commonly used) labor rate increased or decreased in the past 12 months? (highest 

percentage of answers below) 

 

9% - up $11 to $15/hr. 

21%- up $6 to $10/hr. 

22% - up $1 to $5/hr. 

35% - Unchanged/$0 

 
  

Tom & Deb Ham 

Automotive Management Network 

 

www.AutomotiveManagementNetwork.com 

5355 Plainfield Ave. NE, Grand Rapids, MI 49525 

616-340-2380 

 

 Copyright É 2003 - 2017 AutomotiveManagementNetwork.com  

http://www.AutomotiveManagementNetwork.com
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Enbridge's Line 3 Replacement Project: Doing the Right Thing  

February 2018  

Minnesota Projects  

Today, Enbridge filed its reply briefs to docket for the Line 3 Replacement Project emphatically underscoring the 

need for this safety and maintenance driven project. 

Enbridge's Line 3 has been a vital piece of energy infrastructure for Minnesota and its neighboring states for about 

50 years. As a state without a domestic source of crude oil, Minnesota relies on imports to serve its energy needs. And 

those energy needs are considerable: 

 

¶Minnesotans use more than 12.8 million gallons of petroleum products a day; 
 

¶The state's two refineries produce more than two-thirds of Minnesota's petroleum products-and 70% of those 

are refined from Canadian crude oil. 
 

¶Every drop of that Canadian crude delivered via pipeline comes from Enbridge's Mainline system, 

which includes Line 3;   
 

¶In short, Enbridge meets nearly 80 percent of refining demand in the state of Minnesota, along with 100% 

in Wisconsin and over 70% in the broader Midwest.  

 

Through careful monitoring and evaluation, Enbridge has reduced the operating capacity of Line 3 to ensure its con-

tinued safe operation. In order to restore that capacity, and avoid a multi-decade repair project that will repeatedly im-

pact landowners, Enbridge has proposed the Line 3 Replacement Project (L3RP). 

A safety and maintenance-driven initiative, the L3RP would ensure a safe, affordable and reliable energy source 

for Minnesota and its neighboring states. Not only is the L3RP essential to the Minnesota and U.S. Midwest economy-

it would also replace infrastructure under continuous maintenance with the latest available high-strength steel and 

coating technology, using modern construction methods. 

 

Why existing Line 3-plus-rail is a poor alternative 

 

The L3RP is the most responsible way of continuing to safely transport needed, and growing, quantities of crude 

oil into and through Minnesota. If the L3RP is not approved, oil will still be transported-but via rail and the existing 

Line 3.  

 

First, the need for L3RP is clearly demonstrated by the fact that Enbridge's customers, a group of well-established oil 

producers, have agreed to pay the estimated $7.5-billion price tag. This is a private infrastructure project with no 

public funding involved. Clearly, support for the project, which will cost an estimated $2.6 billion in Minnesota, 

would not be so strong if there were questions about the need for the L3RP. 

 

(continued on top of next page) 
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Second, Enbridge's Mainline System is not meeting customers' needs today. As it stands, with existing Line 3 in 

place, there is not enough pipeline capacity. Customers, including Minnesota's refiners, already do receive-and 

will continue to receive-less crude oil than they need. In exploring a variety of forecasts, Enbridge concluded that 

the L3RP is needed under any reasonable scenario. 

 

As for climate change considerations, North American crude will be produced, shipped, refined and used to fuel the 

lives of Minnesotans whether the L3RP is built or not. The L3RP will mean less production of greenhouse gases 

than by moving crude by rail and the existing Line 3. 

 

Lastly, where tribal interests are concerned, the existing Line 3 crosses through two reservations, while the L3RP's 

proposed route does not cross through any reservations; and Enbridge has already agreed to a robust process that 

ensures tribal resources will be identified before L3RP is built, so adjustments can be made as necessary to avoid 

impacts. 

 

The Minnesota Public Utilities Commission is expected to make a decision on the certificate of need and route per-

mits for the project in June. 

Take Action Now 
 

The two week comment period on the adequacy of the Final Environmental Impact Statement for the Line 3 Re-

placement Project is now open through February 27. To show your support for moving forward with the completion 

of this important step in the regulatory process please go to: 

 http://www.enbridge.com/projects-and-infrastructure/public-awareness/minnesota-projects/take-action  

There are points to consider in your comments as well as a form for submitting your comment directly to the Public 

Utilities Commission.  

 

Thank you for your continued support of this safety and maintenance project!  


